CITY OF EDEN - MEMORANDUM

To: HONORABLE MAYOR AND MEMBERS OF CITY COUNCIL

THRU: BRAD CORCORAN, CITY MANAGER

FROM: TERRY SHELTON, DIRECTOR OF ENVIRONMENTAL SERVICES

DATE: DECEMBER 18, 2012

SUBJECT: REQUEST FOR CONSIDERATION OF A RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING

APPLICATION FOR AN ASSISTANCE GRANT FOR EPA ADMINISTRATIVE ORDER

We plan to apply for a \$30,000 Assistance Grant through the Rural Center, if we qualify. This grant would require a minimum match of \$70,000 in City funds. This money would be used to Capacity Assessment Report and Remediation Plan that is required by our Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) Administrative Order. We will spend well in excess of \$100,000 to complete the Capacity Assessment Report and Remediation Plan, such that we will meet the required funding match for this grant if we get the award.

We request the City Council to consider and approve the attached Resolution to authorize the staff to seek this grant funding to help fund our efforts to comply with the EPA Administrative Order.